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 2016 NATIONAL SEMINAR-WORKSHOP AND SHORT-TERM PRELIMINARY  
COURSE OF THE PHILIPPINE SOCIETY FOR MUSIC EDUCATION (PSME) 

  
The Philippine Society for Music Education (PSME) will conduct its 2016 National 

Seminar-Workshop with the theme Developing Musicianship and Instructional Skills for 
Music Teachers as well as a Short-Term Preliminary Course with the theme Introduction to 
Research in Music Education for Music Teachers from April 13 to 15, 2016 at the 
Philippine Normal University, Taft Avenue, Manila. 

 
The Seminar-Workshop aims to develop the participants’ increased musical 

understandings and sensitivity to music as well as the enhancement of musical and 
pedagogical skills in music teaching. 

 
The Short-Term course aims to enable the music teachers understand the basics 

of research in music education. 
 

 The target participants are the Music, Arts and Physical Education (MAPE) 
teachers, supervisors, department heads and school administrators from both public and 
private schools nationwide. 

 
Workshop participants are encouraged to bring their own musical instruments. 
 
More information may be inquired from any of the following: 

 

• Sr. Glenda Java DC 
 c/o Music Education Department 
 UP College of Music 
 University of the Philippines (UP) 
 Diliman, Quezon City 
 Mobile Phone No.: 0942-481-5608 
 Email Address: glenz_dc@yahoo.com 
 Website Address: www.psme-online.org 
 
• Ms. Ching Fajardo 
 Mobile Phone No.: 0905-561-7847 
 Email Address: chingfajardo@yahoo.com 
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